
École Willow Point Elementary   
250 Larwood Road, Campbell River, BC   V9W 1S4 

Tel:  (250) 923-4311             Fax:  (250)  923-4157      

 Dear Parents & Guardians, 
 
We are already planning our next school year, and it is important for us to have accurate num-
bers for class configuration and for staffing. Therefore, if you are planning to move or trans-
fer your child, please let us know as soon as possible as this has an impact on our numbers. Our 
Kindergarten registrations were lower this year, and as a result we are likely to go down one 
class in September. Right now, our classes are getting full, and we are starting a wait list, so 
please let us know as soon as possible if your child is not going to be attending our school in 
September. 
 
Year End Celebration / Family Appreciation Event We are planning a year end celebration / 
family appreciation event to thank you for all the support you have given us  throughout the 
year. It will take place on June 23rd during the day. Please see the details in the following pag-
es. We wanted to avoid a packed gym so we organized the classes into three groups and will 
have three presentations of approximately 30 minutes each. If you have children in more than 
one presentation, you are welcome to attend each presentation. Please see the details below. 
 
Nature scaping Project: We are getting ready to do our planting at the end of the month. 
Mitch Kearns, a volunteer parent, will help preparing the berm and the area. Students will do a 
biodiversity scavenger hunt in the nearby forest and compare to the site before planting. We 
ordered the trees, shrubs, and plants from Streamside Native plants and are in the process of 
ordering the soil. We received a $3500.00 grant from HCTF (Habitat Conservation Trust Foun-
dation) and our PAC has allocated money to help with the project as well. Thank you so much! 
What do we need from you? We will need volunteers with trucks to be getting mulch from 
Greenways Land Trust and volunteers to pick up the order of trees, shrubs, and plants from 
Streamside in Bowser. If you would like to help, please contact the school and let us know. 
 
Welcome to Kindergarten We will host this event on Friday, May 27th from 1:00 – 2:00 pm. We 
sent an invitation to the families who registered children for September and are looking for-
ward to meeting our future Kindergarteners! 
 
Ready Set Learn Ready Set Learn is an event for children aged 3 or 4 years old, who will not 
be entering Kindergarten in September. Parents are invited to bring their little one to school 
and participate in activities planned by K teachers. The goal is to promote activities children 
and parents can do together to prepare for school. If you have pre-schoolers at home, you are 
welcome to attend. The district will post an invitation on its website and in the local newspaper. 
If you are planning to come, please let Jeannie know by phone (250-923-4311) or email 
(jeannie.wernig@sd72.bc.ca ). 
 
Summer School There will be summer school this year starting on July 4th. We haven’t re-
ceived the program yet, but it will soon be posted on the district website.  
 
We would like to thank everyone for continuing to respect our safety protocols. We appreciate 
your support and help in keeping our students and staff safe. 
 
Wishing you a great month of May! 
 

Louise Guèvremont and Rachel Black 

mailto:jeannie.wernig@sd72.bc.ca


 
MAY BIRTHDAYS 

BONNE FÊTE 

 

John    May 2 

Warren   May 6 

Sebastian  May 6 

Rylen    May 8 

Gavin D   May 10 

Oceanna   May 13 

Atticus          May 21 

Finnegan  May 21 

Caydence    May 21 

Soren    May 23 

Morgan   May 27      Another great Birthday Board created by Shelley 

Zacary    May 29      special thanks to Oceanna for her help! 

Violet    May 31 

 

MOVING ? 

At this point of the year we are looking at our 

enrolment numbers for the Fall - if you are 

planning a move during the summer and will 

not be attending our school in the Fall please 

let us know asap.  Thank you! 

  

MAY BIRTHDAY BOARD 



Students lined up to try their hand at a game of chance in M Remy’s class 

“Arcade”  



M Remy’s class created 

their own Arcade! 

And it was a hit with eve-

ryone! 



 

Year End Celebration / Célébration de fin d’an-
née   

Thursday, June 23 in the gym 

This is the schedule in class order for the celebration, if you 
have children in more than one group you are of course invited 
to stay for all.  

 

9:30 – 10:00      Classes of Mme Flora/ Valérie, Mme Louisel, Mme Bruinsma, Mme Alice 

11 :00 – 11 :30  Classes of Mme Kala, Mme Joy, and Mme Halliday 

1:30 – 2:00        Classes of M Rémy, Mme Mireille, Mme Mona, Mme Strebel 

VOLUNTEER’S REQUIRED! 

 

Dear EWP Parents, as part of our Nature Scape project we 
will require some parent volunteers to pick up Mulch that has 
been donated by Greenways Trust. Also, the shrubs and trees 
need to be picked up in Bowser. If you have a truck or trailer 

and can help out please contact the office at:                   
jeannie.wernig@sd72.bc.ca 

 
 

 



Library News  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Ready, Set, 
Learn 9 –10 

Welcome to 
Kindergarten 

1: 00—2:00 

MAY 

2022 

Bike to Work / School Week 



KEEPING ACTIVE CHILDREN HYDRATED 

When children are playing they may need to be encouraged to drink to prevent dehydration (not enough water in the 

body). 

Water is the best choice to keep children hydrated. 

Recommended:  Water, milk, fortified soy, almond or rice beverage 

  

  Not Recommended:  Sports drinks*, energy drinks 

(*Sports drinks are high in sugar and are only for those exercising and sweating for longer than an hour.) 

  

Keep active children hydrated: 

Offer water often, especially during activity. 

Provide water or milk and watery snacks like watermelon, cucumber or smoothies after activity. 

Avoid juice and give fresh fruit instead. 

  

Is your child’s water bottle safe? 

Use stainless steel bottles or plastic bottles that are designed for reuse.  Disposable plastic bottles that are filled with 

water, pop, sports drinks, etc., should not be reused. 

  

Wash water bottles every day! 

Wash water bottles well by hand each day.  Dishwashers do not clean all parts of the inside of the bottle.  Recycle any 

bottles that show signs of wear such as scratches, dents, or a cloudy, cracked appearance. 

For more information: 

Your local Public Health Unit 

HealthLinkBC and Dietitian Services or dial 8-1-1 and ask to speak to a Registered Dietitian (a free call) 

What’s in the Bottle?  From Sports Drinks to Vitaminized Water (PDF) 

 Sip Smart! BC 

  

PROTECTING YOUR CHILD’S HEARING 

Some hearing facts… 

Children have more trouble hearing in noisy environments than adults!  This is because their nervous sys-

tems are not mature.  Children learn best in quiet, both at home and school. 

Noise or loud music can hurt your child’s ears!  Firecrackers are really dangerous – they can cause sudden 

permanent damage.  Power tools, lawnmowers and even loud music can damage the delicate inner ear.  

When your child is around loud noises, protect them with earplugs or earmuffs or better still, avoid the noise. 

Do you have concerns about your child’s hearing?  Contact a Public Health Unit Hearing Clinic to arrange a 

hearing test for your child. 

For more information contact: 

Your local Public Health Unit Hearing Clinic:   Courtenay 250-331-8526 

http://www.viha.ca/locations/health_units/
http://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthyeating/
http://www.coach.ca/files/SN_TIP_SHEET_MAR_2011_Sports_Drinks_en.pdf
http://www.bcpeds.ca/Programs/showcontent.aspx?MenuID=1760
http://www.viha.ca/locations/health_units/
http://www.viha.ca/locations/health_units/





